

# Christopher Reeves Church of England Primary School 'Living Our Values'

Newsletter – 18<sup>th</sup> July 2025

"Be Strong and Courageous. Do not be afraid for the Lord your God will be with you wherever you go." *Joshua 1:9* 

Dear Parents and Carers,

We have had a great week here at Christopher Reeves. On Tuesday we welcomed 'Gigs for Kids' musicians who came and gave a concert to the children. They introduced them to the different instruments and the children were able to join in with the singing. The children had a wonderful time. On Wednesday we had our annual Summer Celebration. It was wonderful to welcome so many parents and carers to our celebration about ourselves. Thank you to everyone that attended and to Mrs Clark who worked so hard to put on a great show.

On Thursday Willow class had their visit to Kenilworth Castle and what a great day they had. The staff at the castle were very impressed with all of their knowledge and understanding of castles. Well done Willow Class.

Next week we have a couple of events taking place as we near the end of our school year. I would like to take the opportunity to thank all of you for your support throughout the year and for everything you do for Christopher Reeves. We hope you have a fantastic weekend.

# **Christopher Reeves Vision and Values**

This half term, our value is Aspiration. The children will be thinking about what they aspire to be and the journey they need to take to achieve their aspirations. They will also think about what it takes to achieve their goals and how focused they will need to be.

"I can do all things through him who strengthens me." Philippians 4:13











Resilience

## Who can I contact?

If you have any queries about your child and their education, please contact your child's class teacher in the first instance. They will be available at the classroom door each day at the start and end of school. If you need to speak with a member of staff about SEND, behaviour or safeguarding, please contact the following members of staff: SEND – Mrs Maguire (Juniper Class) Behaviour – Mrs Clark (Willow Class) Safeguarding – Mrs Bush or Mrs Clark









# **Celebrations**

This week, we celebrated those children that have managed to achieve 100% attendance. These were as follows:

#### Gold (in school every day of the school year)

Alice Bolton – Reception, Hattie Collier – Year 3, Freddie Nichols – Year 6

#### Silver (in school every day for two terms)

Alfie O'Shea – Reception, Jojo Buckman, Timmy Dommett – Year 2, Thomas Bolton, Ato Buckman, Bertie Eggleton – Year 4, Patrick Chance – Year 5

#### Bronze (in school every day for one term)

Gracie Bell, Grayson Binns, Martha Marlow – Reception, Emelia Hart – Year 1, Tyler Bell, India Eggleton, Hunter Kirkpatrick – Year 2, Harry Gorton, Jackson Newson – Year 4, Dexter Lawman, Izzie Sidorowska-Jenkinson Year 6

Well done to all of these children.

## Coming up this week...

Monday- Sports and craft day - children should come to school in their PE kits.

**Tuesday** – Year 6 leavers assembly ay 9.00am. Parents of Year 6 children are invited to attend.

**Tuesday** – Picnic on the field from 12.00pm. Please come along and join us for this annual event. Bring a picnic and enjoy the lunchtime with your child.

**Tuesday** – End of term (1.30pm). All children should be collected from school by 1.30pm.

# **Dates for your Diary**

All dates for the school year can be found on the school website. Please click <u>HERE</u> to access them.



## A Fond Farewell...

At the end of this term, we sadly say a fond farewell to Mrs Manko. Mrs Manko has been with us since 2007. Starting as a teaching assistant and then Higher-Level Teaching Assistant. Mrs Manko is moving on to new opportunities and we wish her all the very best for her future career and thank her for her hard work and dedication to Christopher Reeves Primary School.



# Juniper class' Ancient Egyptian day

The children made Ancient Egyptian flatbread, an Ancient Egyptian necklace out of paper plates and pasta, painted their canopic jars, took part in the 'mummy' challenge (who could wrap a member of their group in toilet roll the quickest) and a feast of their home-made flatbread with honey or jam and grapes. A thoroughly great day!







# Christopher Reeves this week...

Drama Club's performance of Alice in Wonderland...



Gigs for Kids Concert...











# Values Tea Party...

Today we celebrated those children that have shown our school values of Tolerance and Aspiration. These children were invited to our termly tea party to enjoy some squash and treats with Mrs Bush. Well done for Living our Values. Keep up the good work.

